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No 283 28th February 2025 

Week Commencing 

Monday 3rd March 

Timetable week  

One 

Monday 24th  

February—Tuesday 

4th March 

Year 11 and Year 13 

Mocks 

Thursday 13th 

March 

6.30pm 

Young Musician of the 

Year  

Monday 24th 

March 

Year 9 Tetanus / 

Diphtheria / Polio 

and Meningitis 

ACWY vaccinations  

Dates for your Diary 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Staff and students have been buoyed this week by the noticeable 

lengthening of the days and by the sunshine. I hope this has brought 

you some joy too as we move into March.  

Students have returned well from the half term break and seem re-

freshed. Year 11 and Year 13 went straight into their second mock 

examinations series and have approached their exams with maturity 

and commitment. Exams continue on Monday and Tuesday next 

week so please remind your children to bring in their exam equip-

ment and to revise sensibly over the weekend for the remaining sub-

jects. We look forward to seeing how they have got on and where we 

can still close gaps before their final exams.  

Year 10 parents recently received interim progress reports. Full re-

ports for this cohort will be sent to parents/carers in the next fort-

night, with written comments from teachers on students' progress 

and attainment. An in-person parents' evening follows in June after 

the Year 10 exams which take place just after the Easter break. 

Many congratulations to our Year 10 boys who won the inter-schools 

bouldering competition this week. This was a new event for us to 

participate in and we are very proud of the boys for their efforts and 

for demonstrating excellent sportsmanship and teamwork through-

out the competition.  

I wish you all a pleasant weekend.  

 

Mrs Price 

Theme of the week:  
Biblical Characters/Stories: 

Job 
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Theme of the Week:  Bible Characters/Stories—Job 

We've kicked off this term with a new series, exploring different stories of Bible 

characters. To get things rolling, we put the spotlight on Job this week, unpack-

ing how he maintained faith despite many challenges - a theme that's important 

to instil in our students. 

Student of the Week 

Year 7  Emi H and Billy S 

Year 8 Rohan M for being so polite and well mannered in the mornings 

Year 9 Ollie S for a nomination from Ms Wallace  

Year 10 George A for great Science work.  

The Parent Prayer group meets to pray together for King's School, and is open to 

all parents who want to engage in Christian prayer together. We meet in Meeting 

Room 1 (opposite the school office) on some Thursday mornings from 9.15am-

10.00am.  

Upcoming dates for this term are: 13th March, and 27th March.  

We also have a what's app group if you'd like to receive prayer points and up-

dates. Contact Amanda.roberts81@hotmail.co.uk  

Parent Prayer Group 
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Attendance 
 

Vaccinations 

Tetanus / Diphtheria / Polio and Meningitis ACWY vaccination (Teenage Booster vaccination) 

  

Yr9:  The Immunisation Team will be coming into school on Monday 24th March to administer the 

Tetanus / Diphtheria / Polio and Meningitis ACWY vaccinations (previously known as the Teenage 

Booster vaccination) to students in Year 9.  Parents and carers of Year 9 students will have received 

an email regarding this, together with information from the Immunisation Service with details of how 

give consent for these vaccinations.  

  

Yr10 & 11: Most students will have received these vaccinations in Yr9.  However, If your child is in 

Year 10 or 11 and they have not had these vaccinations and you would like them to have them in 

school, please contact the office via admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk as soon as possible so that the 

consent form can be sent to you.  Please note that we do not hold information regarding previous 

immunisations.  If you are not sure whether your Yr10 or Yr11 child has had this 

immunisation, you will need to contact the Immunisation Team on: 01273 

696011 x3789 

  

Please note that vaccinations will not be given without parental consent. 

Well done to Yr7 and Yr10 for exceeding our school attendance  

target one day this week - a great start back after half term. 

Earrings – Please note that large hooped earrings are not permitted as part of our uniform policy. We 

do currently permit students to wear very small hoops (a rough guide would be around 1 – 1.5cm in 

diameter). From Monday we will be issuing 30-minute detentions for any students who are wearing 

large hoops. Students will also have the earrings confiscated and these will be returned at the end of 

the day. We would be grateful if you could speak to your child about their earring choices to ensure 

they are complying with the uniform policy.  

All details of the uniform policy and prohibited items can be found below: 

https://kingsschoolhove.org.uk/uniform.php 

https://kingsschoolhove.org.uk/banned-items.php 

mailto:admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
https://kingsschoolhove.org.uk/uniform.php
https://kingsschoolhove.org.uk/banned-items.php


 

www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk                               King’s School             admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

Faith in Action Awards 

Mrs Price met with the students who have signed up to participate in the Faith in Actions Awards 

programme this week and a letter will be coming out to parents/carers with more information. We 

have students participating in the programme from Year 7 right through to Year 11 and all are enthu-

siastic about seeking opportunities to serve others in school, their churches, and the wider local 

community. We look forward to seeing the impact they can make and the personal growth that re-

sults for them. 

 

 

Ramadan starts today, Friday 28th February and finishes at sundown on 29th March. Ramadan is the 

ninth month of the Islamic calendar. The exact dates of Ramadan change every year because Islam 

uses a calendar based on the cycles of the Moon. Ramadan remembers the month the Qur'an (the 

Muslim holy book) was first revealed to the Prophet Muhammad. During Ramadan most Muslims 

fast between dawn and sunset. Fasting allows Muslims to devote themselves to their faith. It is 

thought to teach self-discipline and reminds them of the suffering of the poor. The end of Ramadan 

is marked by a big celebration called 'Eid ul-Fitr' (the Festival of the Breaking of the Fast). Students at 

King's learn about Islam as part of their study of the major world religions in Key Stage 3, and as one 

of two religions studied in detail at GCSE level (the other being Christianity). At King's we have sever-

al students who will be fasting during Ramadan. We highlight this to students and to staff so that 

students who are fasting can be supported appropriately.  

 

 

Ramadan 
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Year 9 DT Team update 

We have now completed the first steps in the options process and every student has selected their 

options. Thank you for your support in this. The next stages will be: 

 

• Over the next week I am processing the choices and creating options blocks. The aim is to give 

every student the options they have selected if at all possible. Where this is not possible I will initially 

use a student's reserve choices. 

• From the 10th March,  every student will have a meeting with a member of the Senior Leadership 

Team. This will be an opportunity to discuss their choices. If a student feels that they have made the 

wrong choices this is a good time to talk about it. If we are recommending a change we will also con-

tact home. 

Following these meetings, we will communicate home the final options. This will be by the end of 

this term. 

With best wishes, 

Mr Stevenson 

 

Year 9 Options—Update on the process 

Congratulations to 6 of our DT students. They have completed their entry for the  Design Ventura 

enterprise challenge, a national competition, supported by industry professionals.  The brief was to 

design a new product for the Design Museum, demonstrating design thinking, creative and business 

skills. The winning product will be manufactured and sold at the shop. 

I will keep you up dated on their progress through out the competition! 

Mrs Griffith  

Head of DT 
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King’s Autism Ambassador 

 

Huge congratulations to Rafferty H, Jonah 

M and Samuel V who together won the 

Under 16 bouldering trophy. Out of a to-

tal of 6 schools in the final, they came a 

resounding 1st place, with all three stu-

dents climbing exceptionally well. 

Climbing Competition Results 
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Drama Key Terms 

Each term we will be either introducing new terms or revisiting ones previously covered. Please do talk to 

your child about some of these key words from their Drama lessons. Hopefully they should be able to tell you 

what they all mean by Easter. 

KS3 Drama lessons Spring Term 2 

This term we will focus on the following key terms and vocabulary in Drama. 

Year 7                                                Year 8 

Berkoff                                            devise/devising 

practitioner                                    identity 

physical/ity                                     role 

stylised                                            status                                            

abstract                                          symbol/ic 

facial expressions 

Year 9 

Stanislavski                           emotion memory 

practitioner                          truth 

units and objectives            naturalism/naturalistic  

imagination 

Congratulations to Oliver G, Connor R and Michael V, who have all achieved a Bronze Crest Award. These 

awards are given out by the British Science Association and recognise excellent project work in the area of 

STEM.  

Our students devised their own project which looked at developing a games controller. They put a lot of time 

and effort after school working on the project and achieved excellent results. A big thank you to Mr Raees-

Danai for supporting the students with their model making in DT. 

If any students are interested in developing their own STEM project, please see Mrs Ross. 

Bronze Crest Award Success 



 

www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk                               King’s School             admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

Young Musician of the Year 2025 

On Thursday 13th March at 6.30pm we will be hosting our annual Young Musician of the 

Year competition. This year there will be two first prizes, one for a KS3 student and one for a KS4/5 

student, certificates for second place and highly commended will also be given out.  

If your child would like to enter the competition they need to prepare a short (roughly 2-4 minutes) 

solo piece ready to perform to the judges and audience on the evening. There is a sign up sheet on 

the door of MU2 which students need to complete if they are to be considered for the competition.  

If they need an accompaniment on piano or require a backing track they must also let me know 

when they sign up.  

 

Any questions please do email me directly: 

j.brennan@kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parent's Guide To NCW 2025 - National Careers Week 

Careers 

https://nationalcareersweek.com/ncw25pg/
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Careers 
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The Wellbeing Hub 

 

CLICK HERE 

CLICK HERE 

https://club.teentips.co.uk/register/parents/?ca=1592140f5b4069124eb41bd6b7d43310
https://club.teentips.co.uk/register/parents/?ca=1592140f5b4069124eb41bd6b7d43310
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Logosports 

  

Logosports are running a discount on blazers, for 30 days. 

Please see details below - 

Discount Code; BLAZER25 

Running from; 1st March 2025 - 17th March 

Discount available - 15% off 

There is no time limit on returns as long as the items still have the labels 

attached and are in original condition. 
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